
 
 
Shasta Dam Access Permit 
 
 
To All Shasta-Chappie OHV Area Users:   
 
The Shasta-Chappie OHV area has been reopened; you will be allowed to drive 
across Shasta Dam for access to the area by first producing a valid driver’s 
license and subjecting your vehicle, any trailer(s), their contents, and all vehicle 
occupants, to a security inspection.   
 
The Bureau of Reclamation will resume issuing crossing permits later in 2009, 
after which a valid permit will be required to cross Shasta Dam.  You must apply 
for a new crossing permit if your existing permit has expired.  The permit process 
takes approximately one week, and will be valid for a period of one year following 
the issue date.   
   
Please regularly monitor this website for updated information. Reclamation 
reserves the right to revoke access across Shasta Dam in the event that security 
requirements are modified, or if persons requesting access fail to comply with 
security provisions.   
 
For more information contact Ron Kingsley, Security Manager, at 530-276-2026. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
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